ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE EPHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 28 APRIL at 9.00 am at Chelmsford City Football Club
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    Pam Langmead

EPHA Manager
	1.
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Claire Claydon, Chair of EPHA, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Apologies were received from:
Vaughan Collier

Billericay 

Robert Collins


East Treasurer 

Geraldine Denham-Hale
             Dengie 

Sandra Herring                            Witham

Phil Manterfield

Brentwood

Neil Matthews


Colchester West

Debbie Rogan


Schools Forum/Wickford
The EPHA Manager reminded everyone that the Area Annual General Meetings will take place at the summer term Area Headteacher meetings, and that Area Chairs, Vice-Chairs, Treasurers and Local Delivery Group representatives will need to be elected at those meetings.


	Action

	2.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Executive meeting held on 8 February 2010 were confirmed as an accurate record.


	

	3.
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

e)

f)


	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND SINCE THE LAST MEETING
Area Development Group data (Minute 5 refers)
It was noted that the EPHA Manager has still not received the local data for circulation to the Executive, which Alison Fiala had agreed to send out. It was AGREED that this matter should be brought up at the meeting with LA officers, later in the day. 
Appointment of a Lead Officer for EPHA (Minute 6 refers)
It was confirmed that a meeting of the sub-group established to consider this appointment had met on 28 March (although not all members had been contacted to attend). 

Minute 5 below also refers. 


Funding for EPHA from Local Authority (Minute 6 refers)

It was noted that EPHA has now received £20,000 of the promised support funding from the Local Authority, and so is now in a position financially to employ a consultant to work as a Liaison Officer for the association. However, it was noted that the Treasurer only invoiced the LA for £20,000 rather than £30,000 which was outstanding, and it was AGREED that it is essential that the LA is invoiced for the remaining £10,000, as a matter of urgency and before the closure of their books at year end.  

Some concerns were expressed about the way this situation had been dealt with by the Local Authority, and it was AGREED that this should be discussed further with Terry Reynolds at the meeting with LA officers, later in the day.

Area Development Group meetings (Minute 9 refers)

It was generally felt that the recent round of Area Development Group meetings, held in March and April, was more purposeful. It was AGREED that the Executive should review the purpose and effectiveness of the ADGs at the next meeting to be held on Wednesday 6 October 2010.

Meeting with representatives from the DCSF – outcomes of SATs survey (minute 11a refers)

It was noted that the EPHA Manager has received an email from Helen Casey of Teachers TV (dated 26 April 2010) stating: 

I'm making a Big Debate for Teachers TV on primary assessment, and I notice that you sent a questionnaire to all heads in Essex to find out what they thought of SATs. It would be great if you could come on our programme and let us know (without naming names if you don't want to) some of the things that were said, and what impression you got from the findings. Please could you contact me and let me know who I can speak to further about this?

The Executive discussed this request and agreed that it was not within the association’s remit to act as a collective voice for all Essex schools. It was felt that it would be inappropriate for one person to present their own point of view, which could then be interpreted as the viewpoint of the association. It was AGREED that the EPHA Manager will respond as follows, attaching the survey outcomes report for information: 
Further to our earlier exchange of emails - the EPHA Executive discussed this matter at their termly meeting yesterday. It was agreed that, whilst the association is happy for Teachers TV to use the outcomes of the SATs testing and pupil assessment survey (already in the public domain), we are not able to provide a member of the Executive or myself to come on the programme itself. I am sure that you will appreciate that the Essex Primary Headteachers’ Association is not a union and, as such, does not represent the views of every headteacher in Essex. We would not want to present one person's opinion as a collective voice. The purpose of our survey was to hear the opinions of colleagues to inform our discussions with the DCSF.
NAHT and NUT industrial action in relation to a boycott of Key Stage 2 tests 
It was noted that the National Association of Head Teachers and the National Union of teachers have recently conducted a ballot asking members to boycott the SATs test in May 2010. The results of these ballots mean that in many schools head teachers and other members of schools’ leadership groups in membership of NAHT and NUT may decide not to make arrangements for these tests which are due to be held in the week 10 – 13 May 2010. If this action is taken, the tests will not go ahead in schools affected by this action.

The Executive discussed the implications for colleagues who are planning to boycott the tests. 
It was argued that EPHA is not a union and therefore does not (and cannot) have an association view on the SATs boycott. There was however, a strong feeling that even though not all Headteachers are planning to boycott the SATs, most Heads are supportive of their colleagues who will be boycotting and EPHA would hope that the LA would not be seeking to penalise those Heads who are taking part in industrial action following a legally held ballot.
The EPHA Manager noted that she had received an email from Nicki Harris (ECC Human Resources) attaching the latest advice from HR and that she would forward this to Executive members. The EPHA chair also reminded headteachers who planned to boycott the tests to ensure that they heeded the advice from the NAHT on what they must or must not do to ensure that they are protected by the Union. For example, in schools that boycott the tests it is essential that all tests and markscheme packs remain locked away and unopened. If this is not done it will be likely to trigger the QCDA to require an investigation by the authority into maladministration of the tests which could amount to professional misconduct. 

Primary Headteacher workload (Minute 11b refers)

The Executive referred to the minutes of the meeting held on 8 February, which set out the case for concerns about the primary headteacher’s workload. It was noted that a number of headteachers have shared the list of responsibilities and initiatives that have hit the Essex primary headteachers’ desk since September, set out in the minutes, with their Governing Bodies, to emphasise the scope and pressures of the role. 

This ongoing issue was discussed at length by the Executive. It was AGREED that it is essential to continue to stress to the Local Authority that some of their demands on Headteachers and schools in Essex are excessive – an example cited was that of the first round of FMSiS where it was noted that the requirements for Essex schools were more rigorous than those asked for in other LAs. However, it was argued that there needs to be a coordinated response from headteachers, governors and the professional associations to both the local Authority and the Department for Schools, Children and Families, to emphasise the need to consider and relieve the workload of primary heads.
The Executive discussed the entitlement to dedicated headship time, and whether or not heads were taking this time. It was agreed that this should be taken by headteachers as a matter of course in much the same way that teachers insist on their PPA time, but that many heads do not take time out (because of their workload), and even find it difficult to justify the time to their staff and/or governors. One headteacher said, for example, that her staff see her attendance at EPHA meetings as her “dedicated headship time”. Increasingly, as budgets get tighter, headteachers are actually expanding their workload as they cover classes and protect their staff from increasing demands on their time.
It was AGREED that this issue must be a regular item on the agenda for Executive meetings, and that at the next meeting Executive members could share some of the ways in which they use dedicated headship time (those who take this time regularly), and should also start to develop a collective view on this issue which could be shared and agreed with other professional organisations and governors, to be put forward to the government and Local Authority. 

	Meeting with LA officers

28 April 2010

Treasurer

Meeting with LA officers

28 April 2010

EPHA Executive

Wednesday 6 October 2010

EPHA Manager

EPHA Manager

EPHA Manager



	4.
	FEEDBACK FROM AREA STEERING GROUPS 
Sheena Clover, the North East Chair, noted that the NE Steering Group meeting had not yet taken place. She reported that the last Area heads’ meeting had been particularly difficult to organise, but in the end had been successful, focusing on outdoor learning and the development of the creative curriculum. 

Linda Findlay, Central Chair, noted that the last Area heads’ meeting had focused on one theme, that of Modern Foreign Languages. She had had some reservations about this format, but in fact the morning was very successful and future heads’ meetings will focus on single themes: oracy in the summer term, and ICT in the autumn term. 

The Central Area Steering Group met and discussed a number of issues that gave rise to several questions for the Local Authority, including:

· Why does there continue to be such a differential between Key stage 1 and key Stage 2 funding?

· An explanation of the 2010/11 budget;

· What is the sustainability of the extended services initiative?

· Why does the LA insist on constantly changing funding streams, often ring-fencing their use so that they are less flexible and useful to schools?

· How is the LA responding to the increase in children with English as an Additional Language, and what additional training and support is it offering?

· What is the LA’s position on the revised arrangements for early entry, which mean that a child can start school at various points in the school year, part-time if they wish, and what is the support for funding of these flexible arrangements? 

Gillian Brinded, the South Chair, reported that the South Area Steering Group commented on the remit of the Area Development Group, and expressed concerns that the agenda for these meetings and the Enjoy and Achieve action plan for the area was being overridden by the Local Authority advisers. She urged ADGs to check what provision is being made by the Primary Care Trusts for the 0 -5s, and ensure that speaking and listening and communication is a priority for them as well as for primary schools. 
The Executive discussed a recommendation from the South Area Development Group which has suggested that the LA support funding for oracy which has been offered by Alison Fiala (£1,000 per primary school) should be pooled and distributed to Local Delivery groups, to ensure that the funding has a more effective and meaningful impact in each area. It was AGREED that each Area should make an individual decision on this, and it was suggested that, in some cases, if this money was distributed to LDGs rather than each school it might be diverted to secondaries rather than remaining in primary schools, which is not the point of the targeted funding. 

Nigel Roberts, West Chair, reported on behalf of the West Steering Group. He noted that the last Area Heads’ meeting focused on Modern Foreign Languages, Forest Schools and Ofsted experiences. 

	

	5.
	APPOINTMENT OF A LIAISON OFFICER FOR EPHA

The Executive was reminded that at the last meeting it was agreed that a working group of Executive members should meet to discuss the need to appoint a consultant (probably a recently retired primary headteacher) to work on behalf of EPHA to attend meetings and represent the views of primary heads. This sub-group meeting took place on 29 March 2010.  

At the present time EPHA Executive members are attending numerous meetings on behalf of primary headteachers and the additional workload for many (on top of the full time job of heading up their schools) is excessive. The group discussed the viability of just one person having the capacity, knowledge and understanding to attend many meetings and being able to represent the views of every primary head in Essex. It was agreed that an important part of the role would be to gather views from as wide a range of headteachers as possible, and then to feedback information and outcomes effectively, at least to the EPHA Chair on a regular basis and to the Executive. Communication with key people in EPHA, including the EPHA Manager was considered absolutely vital, and feedback from meetings would be an essential responsibility of the role. The EPHA Manager has developed a job specification and person specification for the role, and it was AGREED that this should be forwarded to all members of the Executive for information. 

It was stressed that anyone employed in this role would be as a self-employed consultant, who would make claims to EPHA for the time that they work.

Mike Blant, a former headteacher in the South of Essex and a member of SEPHA, was approached by the South EPHA Chair when he returned from a year’s sabbatical in Papua New Guinea at the end of 2009. She felt that he might be an ideal person for this role, and he expressed an interest when approached. It was noted that a meeting with Mike has been arranged for 30 April 2010 to discuss the consultancy role in greater detail, and the sub-group will also consider the financial position at that meeting. It was stressed that there is a limit on the amount of funding that will be available for this consultancy role, but that the employment of an effective Liaison Officer should result in savings as fewer headteachers will be required to attend meetings on behalf of their colleagues resulting in fewer claims for time out of their schools. 
Pat Brown, a member of the EPHA Executive, expressed an interest in this role. She recognised that Mike had been approached, and she agreed that if he was not interested in taking this further that she would like to be considered for the role.


	EPHA Manager 



	6.

	FINANCE REPORT
 David Yeld, County Treasurer, did not attend the meeting and so a finance report was not forthcoming. It was, however, confirmed that funds have been received from the Local Authority relating to support for EPHA in 2008/9 and 2009/10. However, £10,00 in still outstanding and the EPHA treasurer will be asked to chase this as a matter of urgency. (Minute 3c also refers)
	

	7.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	FEEDBACK FROM HEADTEACHERS ON CONSULTATION AND WORKING GROUPS

Special Educational Needs light touch review
Claire Claydon, EPHA Chair, reported that she had been contacted by Bob Ballard, a consultant who is being employed by ECC to conduct a light touch review of special educational and additional needs provision in Essex. His original intention was to simply ask the Chairs of the three headteacher associations in Essex for their opinions of the service, but Claire explained that she had not been happy with this approach as she argued that she could not possibly give a fair and accurate account of everybody’s experience of SENCAN. Instead, she had arranged a meeting with Bob Ballard and a number of headteachers from across the county, on Friday 30 April. The following headteachers agreed to attend that meeting with Claire:

John Clements (West), Doretta Cowie (Central), Harriet Phelps-Knights (South), Julia Hunt (North East). 

The EPHA Manager AGREED to resend the questions that Bob Ballard wished to ask the consultation group to the EPHA Executive, who would feed back their views before the meeting. 

Schools Forum 

There was no report about the Schools Forum.
Primary Capital Programme Wave 2 consultation group

Gillian Brinded reported that she attended the PCP steering group meeting to discuss the outcomes of the consultation into the criteria for Wave 2 of the Primary Capital Programme. Headteachers were reminded that this was discussed at the spring term headteacher meetings and consultation documents were posted on the EPHA website during the period of the consultation. 

It was noted that Conditions and Suitability surveys carried out at schools may give rise to financial support for building projects in schools; headteachers were told to contact Don Parker, the ECC lead in this area.

Enjoy and Achieve Early Years implementation group

Pat Brown noted that she had been unable to attend the last meeting of this group as it took place during half term. Since that time she has contacted Harriet Hill (Early Years Manager) but has received no minutes from the meeting and no notification of future dates. It was AGREED that this matter should be raised with Terry Reynolds at the meeting with LA officers, later in the day.

Formula Funding Review meetings

Linda Findlay reported that a series of consultation group meetings are being held across the county to consider the current review of the Essex formula to fund schools. She noted that the meeting that she had attended was well supported by colleagues in small schools, similar to hers.

It was noted that there will be further consultation meetings (details on the EPHA website) and headteachers were urged to attend to express their views.
	EPHA Manager

Meeting with LA officers

28 April 2010



	8.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)


	MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION AT THE MEETING WITH LOCAL AUTHORITY OFFICES AND SPRING TERM HEADTEACHER MEETINGS

In addition to the matters raised earlier in the meeting it was AGREED that the following issues should be discussed with Local Authority officers at the afternoon meeting:

Standards Fund underspend
(Question raised by the Epping Forest Local Delivery Group)

What has happened to the Standards Fund underspend by the County - believed to be in the region of £9.million?

Occupational Health
(Question raised by the Epping Forest Local Delivery Group)

When was the decision taken to change the way the Occupational Health charges are levied? It arrived in school very late in the financial year. Who was consulted and why were schools not informed beforehand?

Joint funding bids
Ronnie Farrelly (Holland Park Primary) had a particular concern about the lack of ECC response to a joint funding bid made around 8 months ago. The fact that there has been no decision from the LA to match bids for capital projects has made it very difficult for schools to plan ahead, an they are in danger of jeopardising both the planned building project and could lose funding through clawback if this project cannot go ahead.
E-folio charges

A number of headteachers expressed concerns that e-folio charges have been increased considerably, and late notification of the rise in charges means that schools have not had the chance to plan for this in the 2010/11 budget.

Special Educational Needs light touch review

Minute 7a above refers

School Development Advisers – how to express concerns

A headteacher asked about the process that should be followed if there are concerns about the performance or professionalism of a School Development Adviser.

 
	

	9.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Sheena Clover, the North East EPHA Chair, expressed concerns about a headteacher who has been suspended for over eight months. Colleagues have been asked not to contact him during the investigatory process and she and others are concerned about his welfare. Whilst others sympathised with this predicament, it was generally felt that, however difficult, headteachers cannot become involved with cases such as this as they are unaware of the circumstances of such an investigation. It was hoped that any such cases would be dealt with as swiftly and fairly as possible by the Local Authority.   


	

	10.
	DATES AND TIMES OF MEETINGS FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 2010/2011
Executive Meetings  (Chelmsford City Football Club)
Wednesday 6 October 2010

Tuesday 8 February 2011

Wednesday 25 May 2011

Area Heads Meetings 

Autumn term 2010

Wednesday 3 November          
North East
Weston Homes Community Stadium 

Wednesday 10 November   
West

North Weald Golf Club

Tuesday 16 November         
Central (Mid)
Chelmsford City Football Club 

Wednesday 17 November   
South

The Belvedere 

Spring term 2011

Tuesday 8 March                  
Central (Mid)
Chelmsford City Football Club

Wednesday 9 March                  
South  

The Belvedere

Monday 14 March            
West

North Weald Golf Club

Wednesday 16 March          
North East
Weston Homes Community Stadium

Summer term 2011

Monday 13 June             
West

North Weald Golf Club

Wednesday 15 June                    
South  

The Belvedere 

Tuesday 21 June                   
Central (Mid)
Chelmsford City Football Club

Wednesday 22 June             
North East
Weston Homes Community Stadium

Annual General Meeting

Friday 2 July 2010                                                Chelmsford City Football Club
Friday 8 July
2011

                          venue tbc


Deputy Headteachers’ conference 



Friday 8 October 2010


             Stansted Hilton 

Headteachers’ conference 



Friday 25 March 2011


 
Stock Brook Country Club


	























……………………………………………









Claire Claydon   
Chair of EPHA

Pam Langmead
EPHA Manager
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